JACKSONVILLE INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT/

COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AREA
MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, November 18, 2010 – 4:00 p.m.
Police & Fire Pension Building 2nd Floor
JACKSONVILLE INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT/COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AREA 
November 18, 2010
Page 2 of 4

Board Members Present: Chairman Stephen Berry, Richard Berry, and Melody S. Bishop
Board Members Absent:  Calvin Burney and Andy Sikes
JEDC Staff Members Present: Karen Nasrallah, Joseph Whitaker and Karen Underwood 
I.
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Stephen Berry called the JIA/CRA Committee Meeting to order and introduced members and JEDC Staff.  
II. ACTION ITEMS
The October 21, 2010 Meeting Minutes were not approved due to lack of a quorum. 
III. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS

Karen Nasrallah, JEDC Downtown Development Manager, presented an overview of the final document that was passed by the JEDC.  There were some concerns with the commissioners that the flyover should be priority one and the north area access road should be priority two.  Karen Nasrallah stated there was a discussion between the agencies and most agreed that the flyover should be priority one, however, there was no right of way purchased and there was no funding and it is not on the TPO yet.  After further review, you could not differentiate between the significant projects that need to happen.  The JEDC Board went back and reprioritized as 1A and 1B.  Main Street is currently priority two, which was agreed upon by the JEDC Commissioners.  

Melody Bishop asked if that meant when funds are available they have to be both 1A and 1B before Main Street.  Karen Nasrallah responded not necessarily, it is a plan that was adopted and the plan should be followed so that you can achieve project by project.  Karen Nasrallah pointed out that you never know what could happen in the future where funding may become available for one before it becomes available for another. 
Karen Nasrallah recommended to always follow the priorities in your projects because this command is geared towards getting some work done and not taking each agency’s pet project that they are trying to fund independently.  All of the transportation agencies are taking their funding for those projects and combining them, to get some things done.  

Melody Bishop addressed her concerns on if everyone thought it was better to have the flyover, but there is not enough funding.  Karen Nasrallah commented that there was no funding in the TPO.  
Karen Nasrallah stated the north area access road is within the TPO.  Right of way has no purpose; there is mitigation for wetlands, which is more achievable than the flyover at this point.  

Once the plan goes through City Council and is approved, you go to the TPO and tell them to place it on the list.  This is a support of the transportation agencies, JIA/CRA Board, council, and the JEDC requesting it to be added to the list and moved up in their priorities so that you can push it along better with an adopted plan with legislation behind it.  Joseph Whitaker added once it is on the list you can move it.  

Richard Berry stated that both of them are on the five year plan and were approved by the TPO and accepted by FDOT in September 2010.  He commented that he would have loved to attend the JEDC Board Meeting when these plans were adopted. 
Richard Berry addressed his concerns on the article relating to the five priorities.  In the July meeting minutes, it referred to the study that was done in 2008.  Karen Nasrallah spoke with the JIA/CRA Board on updating our plan for the development in North Jacksonville, starting with that transportation study.  These are all on the tier schedule, but frankly the entire one we have in our tier was except for a state road project at Heckscher Drive and 9A, the rest of them were zeros.  Every time there is a big project moving into North Jacksonville, the Airport, Tradeport, Port Authority Expansion, or JEA Expansion, people worry including there plans the roads about their property facing onto, but there is not any planning from the Planning Department on determining the impact on local roads. 

Tradeport currently employs 3,800 people.  He asked the members how do they think the 3,800 people get to Tradeport and they responded that they do it on city roads by getting off of I-95 and exit on Duval Road or Biscayne etc.  Richard Berry emphasized that he has always tried to aim our project to support those developments because these projects would have an impact on their neighbors and he feels community redevelopment is suppose to be about that.    
Richard Berry is pleased that there is progress on the sidewalk, but disappointed about not using the reserves this year.  

Chairman Stephen Berry asked Karen Nasrallah what was the relative cost of a flyover versus the north access road.  Karen Nasrallah responded the north access road with two lanes would be $28 million, four lanes would be $42 million, and the flyover is estimated to be about $65 million. 

The agencies were asked if they agreed with the tiers, and if the way they are currently tiered would have the greatest impact on that area.  How could we affect the area significantly for the residents in the area to grow, generate taxes, and spur economic development and redevelopment areas?  The plan created was a collaborative effort whether they were state roads or city roads. 
Chairman Stephen Berry stated that he knows there are reasons for just having the agency people at that meeting but he hopes the JIA/CRA Chairperson would be invited to possibly sit in to inform them of the JIA/CRA board input. 

Form a nominating committee for appointing next year’s officers, Chair, and associated positions to take a vote in December. 
Chairman Stephen Berry appointed Melody Bishop and Richard Berry for the 2011 nominating officers.  The nomination committee meeting will be held on Thursday, December 16, at 3:30 p.m.
Joseph Whitaker received a telephone call from Michael Stuart, who is interested in becoming a member of the board under District 4-Lou Myers position.  

Chairman Stephen Berry spoke with someone that is 90% sure they would be able to fill his slot in District 3 when his term expires on June 30, 2011.  Richard Berry stated that he has a commitment for his replacement when his term expires in June 30, 2011. 
IV. OLD BUSINESS 
Draft Letter to Alan Mosley regarding the redevelopment of the area in North Jacksonville near the Jacksonville International Airport. 
Chairman Stephen Berry commented on the draft letter from Calvin Burney to Alan Mosley, secretary of FDOT, informing him of the board’s desire to construct a sidewalk along Airport Road and Airport Center Drive informing him that we have set aside $300,000 for the construction of that sidewalk.  The letter is ready to be mailed out.  

V.    NEW  BUSINESS


  None
VI.    BOARD LIASION UPDATES

Eden Group (R. Berry):  Richard Berry stated that there are two new potential owners moving into the River City Marketplace.  An automobile repair shop and women apparel boutique.  
First Coast TPO Citizens Advisory Committee (C. Burney):   None
Jacksonville Airport Authority (Todd Lindner):   None 
VII. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:21 p.m.

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 16, 2010, at 4:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the Police and Fire Pension Building, One West Adams Street, Suite 200 in the Small Conference Room.

___________________________

Mr. Stephen Berry, Chairman
